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“We are hard pressed on every side, but not crushed; 
 perplexed, but not in despair; persecuted but not  

abandoned; struck down but not destroyed.”  
2 Corinthians 4:8-9 

 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

his week we welcomed back into school our 
reception children on Monday morning. We have 
had a fantastic week in school and all the children 

are happy to be back in their classrooms. It has been so 
lovely to hear laughter and voices around the corridors 
and the school has started to come to life once more. I 
have been so proud of 
all the children this 
week who have taken 
everything in their 
stride and shown 
great resilience when 
adapting to the new 
changes. Well done 
Reception we are so 
pleased to have you 
back in school and are 
very proud of you. 

We now look forward to receiving the following children on the 
forthcoming dates: 

Monday 22nd June - Year 1 
Monday 29th June - Year 6 

Today Year 1 children and parents will of received a welcome back pack 
with a letter to the children from Mrs Badger, Children's Guide, What is a 
Bubble story and video guide to Bunbury School. These resources can be 
found on our school webpage under newsflash or by following the link 
below: 

http://www.bunburyaldersey.cheshire.sch.uk/news/year-1-
return-to-school-monday-22nd-june/54556 
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                  DIARY DATES 

22 Jun - Year 1 return to school 
29 Jun - Year 6 return to school 

  

Please view our school calendar on our website for up 
to date information: 

www.bunburyaldersey.cheshire.sch.uk/events  

 Friday Celebration Assembly is now on a 
Monday at 2.40pm 

Parents, Carers and Friends are invited to our 
celebration assembly. Please email admin if you 

would like to attend.   

Click here to view our 
LUNCH MENU 

Click here to view our   
SPORTS PAGE & CALENDAR  

Bunbury Aldersey CE Primary School 
School Lane, Bunbury, Cheshire, CW6 9NR 

Tel: (01829) 260524 or 261332 

Acting Executive Head Teacher:  Mrs Nicola Badger 
Principal:  Mrs Nicola Badger 

principalbunbury@RCSAT.cheshire.sch.uk 
admin@bunburyaldersey.cheshire.sch.uk
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All year six parents who have requested that their children return to school will also of received further 
information about their child's bubble today. 

As you know, the government have stipulated that we welcome back certain year groups: Reception, Year 
1 and Year 6. They have also made it very clear that we have to give priority to our vulnerable and key 
worker families first, followed by our Reception and Year 1 children and then finally our Year 6's.  

The DfE Guidance states:  
'Each setting’s circumstances will be slightly different. Any setting that cannot achieve these small groups 
at any point should discuss options with their local authority or trust. This might be because there are not 
enough classrooms / spaces available in the setting or because they do not have enough available 
teachers / staff to supervise the groups. Solutions might involve children attending a nearby school (on a 
consistent basis). If necessary, settings have the flexibility to focus first on continuing to provide places 
for priority groups and then, to support children’s early learning, settings should prioritise groups of 
children as follows: early years settings – 3 and 4 year olds followed by younger age groups infant schools 
- nursery (where applicable) and reception primary schools – nursery (where applicable), reception and 
year 1. 

I am pleased to say that at the moment we have enough space for all of the eligible children who would 
like to return to school through re-organising the internal structure of our groups. I understand that this is 
such a challenging time and I know that you will appreciate that if needed, I will have to follow the DfE 
guidance.  

You may have seen in the news and perhaps on social media that the government are encouraging head 
teachers to bring back more year groups and more children before the summer term ends. As I have said 
in previous weekly newsletters, at the present time we do not have the physical space to bring back more 
children from other year groups, using the guidance that we have been asked to follow. All of our learning 
spaces are being used and we also do not have the additional teachers, even if space were available. I 
appreciate that different schools will be responding to this situation in different ways. All schools are 
different in size, physical space and staffing so there will be a range of responses.  

All general information, including past correspondence, regarding the re-opening of the school can now be 
found on our school webpage under the School Closure Covid 19 Tab. 

I am also aware that for many your children will not be returning and I can 
appreciate what a worrying and anxious time this is for you in terms of your 
children's education. Our revised approach to home learning will provide as 
similar diet as we can to those returning to school. As has been the case throughout the closure our 
Padlet and closure email system allows work to be shared with the class teacher and I thank all those who 
have been using these systems. The teachers really do enjoy seeing what the children have been working 
on.  

There have been a number of articles in the media speculating what things will look like during the 
summer months and also in September. At present however I have no further information or 
developments on this and so currently the school will end the term on Friday 17th July as planned and 
begin again in September. 

As you will no doubt have seen, the government has allocated a package worth £1billion that will directly 
support schools over the next two years. 

Importantly, previous headlines suggesting a ‘summer of catch-up classes’ appear to have been replaced 
with a more sensible, long-term plan.   
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You may have heard there is an expectation the money will primarily be focused on small-group tuition. 
However, we expect there will be significant freedom and flexibility in how schools are able to use this 
fund, although we are still waiting for further guidance on this. Furthermore, the minister for school 
standards, Nick Gibb, appeared on Radio 4 earlier this morning and was asked directly if schools could 
decide how to spend the money. He confirmed they could and stated: “the people who know their children 
best are the head teachers and teachers and that’s why we have allocated the money direct to the schools 
so that they can then decide how to deploy extra resources.”   

While we now await further details, on the surface, this announcement does appear to be a positive 
development, and it clearly represents a considerable investment. I am now awaiting clarity from the 
government about exactly how the money will be allocated.  

With some of the children returning to school in stages it is now more important than ever that we retain 
our sense of a school community as best we can. Today I held our first Friday whole school worship. This 
was attended by all the children in school as well as 54 participants at home via Zoom. It was lovely to 
see you all and be able to lead the worship on resilience. Look out for your invite for next Friday's Zoom 
worship on Friday 26th June. 
This week I also awarded all the children who have been home learning a special head teachers award for 
their resilience and strength shown over the past 3 months. 
As promised I have listed below some of the links to the story and activities which you can do at home 
following on from my worship.  

Remember, resilience is something we can practise and something we can help one another 
with. 

Please tell someone if you need help coming back from something difficult right now. 

Resilience. 

Today’s Bible story was about someone who tried to do something really hard and kept going even though 
it looked like she wasn’t getting anywhere. 
You can read it here: https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Luke+18%3A1-8&version=NIV or 
watch a video of the story here: The Parable of the Persistent Widow - 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Nhgd8R8nK4U 
Amazing Ants! Have a hunt around outside or in your garden if you are lucky enough to have one. Look 

carefully and observe what the ants are doing or watch the video using 
the link below. 
Did you know that ants are able to carry 10-50 times their body weight? 
They are so muscly that their bodies are incredibly RESILIENT and they 
are also great at working together. 
There are times when we need to be resilient in both our bodies and 
minds. Reflect on any challenges you 
might be facing at the moment and think about who you could ask for 

help. Many Christians believe that 
God works in incredible ways and even in difficult times is able to find a path to help us… maybe by 
finding someone else to give you the strength to keep going! 

Amazing ants are ready to view here: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=fjyTkagc8BI 
Bounce a ball. Each time it comes back to you, imagine yourself ‘bouncing back’ from a difficult situation. 
If the ball isn’t pumped up with enough air, it will struggle to bounce back. 
What do you need to be filled with to be able to bounce back fully? 
For some Christians, it is the Holy Spirit who 
gives them the power to bounce back again. 
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Perhaps it’s the love of your family and 
friends, feeling understood and valued, your 
strength of character developed over time – or a combination of all 
of these. 

I continue to be amazed with everything you are doing behind 
closed doors. It has been fantastic to see how each of you are approaching the lockdown and I am 
overwhelmed by all your photos, messages and emails sharing what you have been doing to fill your time.  

Once again we continue to stay open for those critical key workers who have no other option but to use 
the provision in school. A huge thank you from all at Bunbury to those on 
the frontline keeping everyone safe. We will continue to be there for 
you Bunbury as and when you need us. 
I want to reassure our key workers that we will continue to stay open 
for you over the forth coming weeks and that our current system of 
booking days in the provision will remain the same. 

Home learning 

All resources for home learning will continue to be found on the class pages under the SCHOOL 
CLOSURE TAB.  

We continue to add weekly updates to the website including those for home worship as well as link to a 
worship led by Rose Hayward, one of our past pupils. 

Home learning now mirrors as much as we can what those children who are attending will be doing in 
school. We hope that this will ensure those who remain at home are not missing out on the structure and 
learning packed into a school day as much as we possibly can. 

As throughout the closure our channels of communication have remained open for parents and pupils. 
Many of the children continue to share their work through our secure Padlet allowing contact between 
friends and Bunbury staff. This is a fantastic way to keep in touch with everyone at school and share what 
you have been up to whether work or pleasure.  I know many of you have also used our closure email 
address to ask personal questions, share your children's work and ask advice about your child’s learning. 
The email is monitored by all teaching staff and so therefore class teachers will continue to respond to 
individual needs. This will be particularly important moving forward for those year groups who are not 
returning before September. 

As always please feel free to contact the school whenever you need to, both these channels of 
communication will remain open. 

A reminder of the 3 addresses for communication are as follows, please use all 3 when communicating 
with school, particularly if this is a learning query or key worker booking change/update: 

admin@bunburyaldersey.cheshire.sch.uk 

principalbunbury@rcsat.cheshire.sch.uk 

closurebunbury@rcsat.cheshire.sch.uk 

If the query is urgent please feel free to email myself or Mrs Armitage, Assistant Principal as we are not 
currently involved in the direct teaching of the ‘bubbles’. 

principalbunbury@rcsat.cheshire.sch.uk 

assistantprincipal@RCSAT.cheshire.sch.uk 

2019-20  Newsletter 36 www.bunburyaldersey.cheshire.sch.uk 

http://www.bunburyaldersey.cheshire.sch.uk
mailto:admin@bunburyaldersey.cheshire.sch.uk
mailto:principalbunbury@rcsat.cheshire.sch.uk
mailto:closurebunbury@rcsat.cheshire.sch.uk
mailto:principalbunbury@rcsat.cheshire.sch.uk
mailto:assistantprincipal@RCSAT.cheshire.sch.uk


Page  �5 'A caring christian family where we grow together'  19th June 2020

What still continues to remain important is that you as parents continue to make your 
children feel safe and secure during this very uncertain time for them and whatever 

you do with them will be perfect. 

Mrs Badger's Headteacher Awards 
Well done all the children listed below: 
Reception - Daisy for amazing writing this week back in school 

Year 1 - Harry for his reading work on Go Mo Dinosaur Dash 

Year 2 - Isabelle for her fantastic self portrait 

Year 3 - Belle for her Ikabog cake 

Year 4 - Scarlett for fantastic water cycle poster 

Year 5 - Ollie for his very impressive sun and moon artwork 

Year 6  - Fraser for his poetry writing - Leaving the Dock 

A special mention to Poppy in year 5 who has received the news this week that she has 
been offered a place at the Junior Royal Northern College of Music in September every 
Saturday. We are all so incredibly proud of her and cannot wait to hear her fantastic 
piano playing once more in our worship. Well done Poppy. 

inally I want to say a huge thank you to everyone for your support and understanding over the past 
few months. As you can appreciate, there have been many decisions that I have had to made for the 
benefit of pupils, staff, parents and the wider community. There have been many challenges in doing 

so but I am lucky to have such a fantastic team around me to support. Teachers, teaching assistants and 
support staff have also continued to work above and beyond in our virtual school. A special thanks to Rob, 
our site maintenance officer who has been on site every day since lockdown and has been instrumental in 
marking all the systems which are in place both inside and outside school. 

Finally, for those year 1 children returning on Monday  - please do read the guidance we have sent you 
and arrive promptly at the staggered times allocated to help with entering and leaving the school in the 
safest way possible. 

Have a lovely weekend 

N M Badger
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Other Information 
Outstanding Fees                                                

As we approach the end of the school year.  We ask that all parents check their child's SchoolMoney 
account and and clear any fees that remain, especially those in year 6 who will be moving on to High 
School. Whilst we appreciate that this may be a difficult time financially for some we ask, where possible, 
that you to contribute towards your outstanding fees.  All credits remaining will automatically roll over to  
next academic year and refunds made to our Year 6 leavers. Please contact admin if you require your 
SchoolMoney login re sending.                               

Summer Reading Challenge 

Cheshire East Libraries are excited to be taking part in this year’s all-new digital Summer Reading 
Challenge which is organised by The Reading Agency. The theme this year is ‘Silly Squad’ so families can 
have fun and children can read anything that makes them happy - books, comics, or joke books - in any 
format. The Silly Squad is a team of animal friends who love to go on adventures and get stuck into all 
kinds of funny books. 

The virtual launch of the Silly Squad Summer Reading Challenge website will take place on Facebook from 
4.00pm on Friday 5th June, with the super silly celebrity Ambassadors. Children can then sign up to 
Silly Squad and take part for free. There are games, quizzes and other activities to encourage them to 
complete the challenge. Plus, look out for our special library Facebook posts on Tuesdays and Saturdays 
at 2.30pm. The Challenge will run throughout the summer until September. So, let's get silly this 
summer! 

https://summerreadingchallenge.org.uk/ 

Win National Book Tokens for School 

The national book token prize draw is returning for it's seventh year. You can nominate a school to win 
£5,000 worth of National Book Tokens for their library, ready to spend when schools reopen – to enter the 
draw please follow the link below and if your entry is picked, you'll also get £100 of National Book Tokens 
to spend on yourself!  The entry form only takes moments to complete. 

https://www.nationalbooktokens.com/schools 
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